LONG DISTANCE WALKERS ASSOCIATION - BEDS BUCKS NORTHANTS GROUP
DRAFT MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING
HELD ON THURSDAY 24TH SEPTEMBER 2015
AT 9 HOLLINWELL CLOSE, BLETCHLEY
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm.
Present:  Gill Bunker (Newsletter), Norman Corrin (Chairman), Dave Findel-Hawkins (Membership), Mary Knight, Merrian Lancaster (Secretary/Website), Alan Leadbetter (Local Groups Rep), Ian Sage (Treasurer), Lynn Yorston (Equipment/ Merchandising)

1.
Apologies: Dee Brockway (Social Walks)
2.
Minutes of Previous Meeting (4th June 2015) and Matters Arising

(i) Norman confirmed relevant incident form had been completed for Chiltern Kanter;
(ii) Sundon Saunter gates – to be covered under SS report.
The Minutes were approved. Prop: Lynn Yorston; Sec: Alan Leadbetter
3.
Reports

(a)
Chairman: Norman Corrin
Norman’s report had been circulated before the meeting:

Thanks to Merrian for hosting the meeting.
All of us were saddened to hear the news of Kathy LoRaso’s passing after her brave fight against cancer. Several BBN members attended the funeral and burial service to honour her memory and to support Nigel. On behalf of BBN I would like to offer the condolences of the group to Nigel and to Kathy’s family. 

Nigel mentioned to me at the Litton Cheney weekend that he is planning to erect a memorial seat to Kathy at the place where she is buried.

I’ve done the additional:
· Led a linear walk from Bolebec Castle to Bolbeck Park.

· Told Katie Hunt that Steve Smith and I will be hosting a quiz at the 2016 National AGM.

New Members/ Enquiries from Public

Dave has notified me of 21 new LDWA members who live within our group’s catchment area. I’ve spoken to most and emailed all with an information pack. 

LDWA

· Group Constitution. Merrian, Ian and I met up to sort this out and it has been emailed to the committee for discussion. 

I am willing to continue for another year as Chairman. I would like to stand down at the November 2016 AGM.
Norman added his thanks to John Chesher and Jan Williams for organising the excellent Dorset weekend.
Arising from Norman’s report:

It was agreed in principle that BBN would donate half the cost of the Memorial Bench for Kathy. Norman will get an indication of the cost from Nigel.
(b)
Secretary: Merrian Lancaster
Merrian’s report had been circulated before the meeting:

· 13 copies of August 2015 Striders distributed; 2 spare, will take to Saunter in November, unless anyone wants them.

· Received and responded to emails – disappointing that members email for info, rather than look on website.

· Received and responded to more phone enquiries than in previous period.

· Regular news updates put onto website and link emailed to members.

· Had a meeting with Norman and Ian to discuss template for LDWA BBN constitution.

· Good response from request for committee to circulate their reports for committee meeting, I hope everyone was happy with this.

· Have handed out several BBN business cards on walks and events.  Does anyone need any?  Also, NEC has decided to produce national LDWA business cards.

· Reminder sent to walk leaders to send their “walk report”, i.e. numbers, any non-LDWA, confirm walk leader, walk name etc., by email to Dee and Gordon.

· No response from request to members for advice on generic email addresses - group walk input, LG rep, and possibly others.  Will ask LDWA Intranet Officer.

· Will be attending E&H First Aid course on 17th October.

· Favourable response to request for notification of NEC meetings and to see minutes/management summary of NEC meetings.  Do I send to all BBN, or just committee?

· Have received copy of Red Rose 100 report and cheque for £250.

· Written list of ideas for discussion at LGR meeting.

Still outstanding

· BBN photo for emails – do we want this?

· Handover notes – deadline AGM!

· Food safety course – I’ve decided not to do this.

· Response from NEC to Michael Mooney’s Health and Safety doc. – will re-send to LDWA Treasurer.

· Request confirmation of scope of insurance policy regarding social walks - maybe ask at LGR weekend.

Arising from Merrian’s report:

(i)
NEC meetings:  It was agreed that the summary of the last NEC meeting be sent to all BBN members. The next NEC meeting is to be held on 17th October;
(ii)
Spare Striders: to be taken to Sundon Saunter;
(iii) BBN Photos on Emails: Agreed BBN photos not needed for emails;

(iv) Cheque £250 from Red Rose Hundred: to be dealt with under Red Rose Hundred;
(v)
Merrian will sort a generic email address for the walks secretary with LDWA Intranet Officer.

(c)
Treasurer: Ian Sage
Ian’s report had been circulated before the meeting:

BBN Accounts total as at 15/09/2015
7198.01

Represented by:


NatWest current account

3193.28


NatWest deposit account

4004.73

Significant activity since last committee meeting:


1 Donation to Bedfordshire Ramblers’ Walking Festival


  £60

2 Donation to Macmillan Cancer Support in memory of Kathy LoRaso
£100

3 Hire of minibus for Norman’s linear walk




£160

4 Purchase of gazebo and accessories




£132

Expected expenditure:

1
Payment to Gill Bunker for Dorset weekend expenses


£110

Arising from Ian’s report:

(i)
Ian has received an acknowledgment letter from the Funeral Directors in respect of the donation in memory of Kathy LoRaso;

(ii)
The financial year ends on 30th September. Ian will ask Phil Friede to check the Accounts;

(iii)
Confirmed that it was agreed at the last committee meeting that the AGM meal will be subsidised again this year with a £10 refund to all those attending the AGM;
(iv)
The FHtT&B made a small surplus of approximately £12.

(d)
Membership: Dave Findel-Hawkins
Dave’s report had been circulated before the meeting:

We currently have 175 members including our five free members.

We have no new members since the last newsletter.  

5 members, that I believe will pay, have not yet paid for 2015.

Dave confirmed that he did not anticipate any change until October, when new members could join for 2016.
(e)
Social Walks: Dee Brockway

Dee could not attend, but her report had been circulated before the meeting:

Hooray…after going into panic mode (mostly my own fault as I started my ‘not so gentle’ persuasion tactics far too late), our wonderful walk leaders have responded to my pitiful pleas resulting in a very full weekend walks programme for January to April 2016. 

Having left 6th and 20th March free to accommodate the Pick and Mix marshals’ walk and the challenge event, our members will now be able to enjoy a BBN social walk on no fewer than 13 of the other 16 weekends…...wow! On request, volunteers happily changed their preferred walk dates, as I juggled to fit them all into the diary. I only had to decline one kind offer, but of course I have secured a promise from the leader that he will merely defer it to the next programme.  Thanks to Gordon for co-ordinating the Thursday programme. Gill will now upload the programme onto the web, from which the information will be extracted for inclusion in Strider. 

At this point I usually continue by saying “I am now starting on the programme for May to August 2016. Please contact me asap to book a date to lead your walk, with the usual final details required by 10th January 2016 please”. This year it must read “please contact me or, after our AGM, the new social walks secretary” ….After 8 years (or is it 9?) I have finally decided I am not going to stand for re-election. Rest assured, I will give all the assistance, copies of past programmes, spread sheets etc to the new walks secretary who can then, most probably find much better ways of producing the whole thing.

Thanks to Sylvie who handed over the ropes to me, to Gill for her never ending support, proof reading and tactful correction of my numerous errors, Gordon and, before him John Nickerson, for co-ordinating the Thursday programme and all the wonderful people I have enjoyed coffee, cake and working with on the various BBN committees. Of course the final big, big thank you must go to all the BBN members who have led a walk for the group over the past 9 years. If they continue to give so freely of their time and use their own initiatives to offer such a variety of good quality walks, my successor will have a relatively easy, and most certainly enjoyable, job to do.

Norman thanked Dee for all her work on behalf of the group.
Mary had some suggestions concerning future walks programmes:

Include some Saturday walks; possibly longer walks – perhaps walking existing challenge walk routes. Thought to be good ideas, but should walks be limited to one per weekend?  This could depend on when leaders offered walks.
(f)
Merchandising/Equipment: Lynn Yorston
Merchandise

We have not sold anything since the last meeting. 

We have to consider replacing group badges – do we need to get more or wait to see if asked. A small number cost a lot – a large number will take years to sell.

Equipment

We have now purchased an ‘easy-up’ gazebo. We have laminated the instruction sheet and will keep it in its carry bag. It takes 4 people about 5 minutes to put it up and take it down. Please ensure it is dried before stored. It has water filled feet for use on hardstanding surfaces which need to be filled at HQ before use and emptied before return. 

There are still 3 ‘beware walkers’ signs outstanding from the F’TAB. Alan has said that he has found 1 of these but 2 are still missing and now presumed lost at sea. At about £30 each, they will need to be replaced.

I attach an up-to-date equipment list for checking please. Let me know if anything needs to be altered. I have added the following note –

‘It is the walk organiser’s responsibility to ensure all equipment is returned, clean and dry, to the correct person for storage as soon after the event as possible. Please let us know if anything is damaged or lost’

Again, as a follow on to this section of my report, I shall not be standing for re-election at this year’s AGM. I am happy to continue with the merchandise and equipment responsibilities by emailed reports to the committee meetings UNLESS anyone else out there would like to take these duties on.

Arising from Lynn’s report:

(i) Decision on buying group badges to be made at the AGM. Lynn will get prices.
(ii) Lynn and Dave have made several copies of the instructions on how to erect the new gazebo;
(iii) Agreed lost “Beware Walkers” signs be replaced so there are 20 signs available.

(g)
Website:  Merrian Lancaster
Merrian’s report had been circulated before the meeting:
· Gill, DFH and I have added lots of photos.
· Gill has updated social walk details.
· DFH has updated challenge walk details.
· Links to Steve Clark’s photos on Flickr site included in email updates.
(h)
Newsletter: Gill Bunker
Gill’s report had been circulated before the meeting:

The next Newsletter is the Autumn issue – I hope to have this ready by mid-October.  As we are staying on for a week after Shotley I shall not really start on the Newsletter until the beginning of October - so if you could let me have any items to go in by Sunday 4th October that would be great. I have four items so far, thank you Norman and Steve C.

(i)
Local Group Representative: Alan Leadbetter
On August 27th I received details of the weekend, and a request for payment.

John Batham has asked for items for the Agenda - your chance to raise gripes, grouses, queries on the running/future of LDWA.

Arising from Alan’s report:

(i) Ian gave Alan a cheque £40 to be forwarded to LGR meeting organiser;
(ii) Merrian has been compiling list of items for discussion – she will email this to Alan.

(j)
Other Committee Members: Mary Knight
Mary asked about Strider deadline dates.
4.
Insurance Issues – Incident Reports
No incidents to report.
5.
LDWA
(a) LGR Weekend – 20th November 2015

Already discussed under Alan’s report.
(b)
LDWA AGM 2016 - Sunday 13th March 2016
If was confirmed that Norman, Dave & Merrian and Ian & Pat will be attending (Buxton).
(c)
2015 100 – Red Rose – East Lancashire

Merrian has received a thank you letter and a cheque for £250.  It was agreed that Ian will send a cheque for £12.50 to all those who helped on the CP. Ian will take the names from the Hundred Report; Norman to check all who helped are listed.
(d)
2016 100 – Dorset – Norman Corrin
We are at Checkpoint 1 at Crossways. It is now an indoor checkpoint. As with Red Rose we’ve been asked to provide a laptop which we will be doing. I spoke to Deirdre Flegg at the BBN Dorset weekend. 

We’ll be serving sweet and savoury biscuits, buttered tea bread (will need to be buttered on site), bread pudding, flap jacks, fruit jellies, a variety of home made cakes and slabs of cheese for cutting into cubes.
Deirdre would also like us to bring some of our plastic jugs.
Awaiting details from Chris Pitt ref the recording system.

Currently we have 9 helpers who are Moi, Dave & M, Steve & Pearl, Mary, Milly Bones (a local Dorset lady who offered to help), Alan and Nigel. I’ll put summat in the Autumn and Spring newsletters asking for helpers.
Lynn confirmed she and Dave will be running two checkpoints on the marshals’ event but probably won’t be at the main event.

(e)
2017 100 – North Yorks Moors - North Yorkshire 
(i)
Norman confirmed he has accepted CP at 28 miles, a bunkhouse in Rosedale. 

(ii)
Norman confirmed he will not be organising the CP.
(iii)
Lynn said she and Dave were running the same CP on the marshals’ walk.

(f)
2018 100 – Cinque Ports – Kent

(i)
Merrian confirmed she has accepted CP at 13.3 miles at Rye Community Hall. 

(ii)
Norman confirmed he will not be organising the CP

(iii)
Lynn said she and Dave were running the same CP on the marshals’ walk.

6.
BBN
(a)
New Constitution – Norman Corrin
Group Constitution. Merrian, Ian and I met up to sort this out and it has been emailed to the committee for discussion. 

There was some discussion and various amendments made. Norman will send the amended version to John Batham NEC as soon as possible, confirming this is a draft and subject to change at the BBN AGM.

(b)
From Here To There & Back 2015 – Alan Leadbetter
The weather was kind to us with only a shower or two near the end. I would like to thank Jane for making the bread pudding and flapjacks. Everyone seems to have enjoyed the bread pudding, judging by the comments we have received. 

After the marshals’ walk it was highlighted that there were three fields that could be a problem on the event as the footpaths were block by crops. This was reported to the Rights of Way people who said that they would have a word with the landowners but they had 14 days in which to clear them, this was 10 days before the event. I went up to see how thing were on the Saturday (4th) and two paths were clear, the third was not, so I walked up and down it a few times just to make a visible path through the crops.

Thank you must go to all who helped on the day or with the entries and route checking. All the halls were left clean and tidy and the caretakers were very pleased.

We only had one person retire at checkpoint 2. I felt that he had done 14 miles so he should get a certificate and badge.

It seems that I have lost 2 “Beware of Walkers” signs, also have misplaced the 2 serving spoons.  Surplus food has been given to Lynn for the next event. (Cost =£64.30).

The halls have been pencilled in for next year already, so a couple of dates for diaries next year, Sunday 12th June Marshals’ Walk and Sunday 3rd July Main Event.  

Holcot deposit paid. I will need to pay deposits for OGs and Broughton.

Thinking of upping numbers to 175 next year, and allowing runners to do 19 miles as well as 27 miles. 

	Entries
	136

	Non-starters
	30

	Starters
	106

	Retired
	1

	Finished
	105


	Route
	Entries
	Starters
	Non-starters
	Retired

	13
	11
	8
	3
	0

	19
	27
	23
	4
	0

	27
	98
	75
	23
	1

	Total
	136
	106
	30
	1


	Income
	£
	Outgoings
	£

	Entry Fees
	1056
	Cost of hall hire
	471.50

	
	
	Cost of Badges
	213.81

	
	
	Cost of Flyers/Certificates
	  70.00

	
	
	Cost of Food
	288.27

	Surplus of £12.42


Arising from Alan’s report:
Dave will put the event in December Strider.
(c)
Sundon Saunter 2015 – Merrian Lancaster (on behalf of Dave Sedgley)
(i) Merrian had asked Dave Sedgley for an update, but had not heard from him; 

(ii) Merrian confirmed she and Lynn have sorted the food;

(iii) The van has been ordered;
(iv) Dave and Merrian have walked the 26 mile route – they are concerned one section is not a RoW;
(v) Outcome of the” gates issue” mentioned at the previous meeting not known;
(vi) There is another SS meeting in a couple of weeks.

(Dave Sedgley’s report was received and circulated following the meeting – see p.10)

(d)
AGM – Sunday 29th November 2015 

(i) Arrangements – Alan Leadbetter

I have now sorted out the walk 8.5 miles (some of FHtT&B reversed).

Red Lion booked for 24, I will bring a sample menu. Meal cost 1 Course £8.95, 2 Courses £12.50 or 3 Courses £14.95. Will try to get up to date menu before beginning of November.  Gill Bunker will be taking the bookings for the meal.

Hall booked from 12.00 noon until 4.30pm, deposit of £22.50 already paid, £22.50 to pay. 
Alan has a sample menu. Merrian will scan this for the website and Gill will include it in the Newsletter. Alan will check when the pub needs our menu choices.
Agreed there will be a Freecycle table again. 

(ii) Committee Positions
Positions that will become vacant at the AGM; Secretary, Walks Secretary, Website.

(iii) Auditing of Accounts

Dealt with under Ian’s report.

(e)
Santa’s Walk 2015 – Norman Corrin (of behalf of Santa)
· Santa’s Suit £27.99 by Wicked.

· Review from other Santas…The adult Super Deluxe 8 Piece Santa Suit includes a red jacket with white cuffs and edge details, red trousers with pockets, luxury black buckle belt, glasses, red hat with white trim and bobble, beard, white gloves & black boot covers with white trim. Wig and beard not great quality and hair on hat looks tatty

· Santa’s Velour Suit £69.99-----No Chance!

Agreed that Noman will purchase the “Wicked” Santa Suit.
(f)
Pick & Mix 2016 – Lynn Yorston

The school has been booked for 20th March 2016 – all usual facilities allowed.
Dave and Mike Hyland have set up on-line SI ENTRIES system which seems to be working well. We have a few entries already. The event has been published Strider 

(g)
Wendover Gap Anytime Challenge: Lynn Yorston
We have sent out 5 certificates and had several more completions, not asking for the certificate. All seem to have enjoyed the walk but have commented on the amount of climb involved.

Lynn said that if HS2 goes ahead this will be the end of the Wendover Gap and Pick & Mix because of the number of footpaths that will be closed.
(h)
Donations/Projects/Equipment

Members to be asked to suggest ideas at the AGM which can then be considered by the committee.
8
AOB

Lynn confirmed that Dave has changed his email address to dave.yorston@btinternet.com
Norman thanked Merrian for her work as Group Secretary over the past three years.

Next committee meeting to be arranged after the AGM.

The meeting closed at 10.20pm.
Annual General Meeting: Sunday 29th November 2015 2pm
Broughton Village Hall, Northants.
Received after the meeting:
Item 6(c): Sundon Saunter – Dave Sedgley’s report:

All routes have been walked by me and others a few times - there are no major changes. I'll send all 3 latest versions out shortly. Sorry you didn't have the latest one when you walked it couple of weeks ago - but I didn't get your message till after the weekend as I was away.

We were expecting the 3 new K-gates at Hill Farm, Battlesden to go in some time ago (one reason I hadn't sent later version of long route) as the contractor has had them for several weeks. They should be in in next 2 weeks & I'll send an updated long RD asap after. BBN has said they will pay for one of these. There are also some new WP's going in north of this, at Speedwell area (15.9M), next week.

The barbed wire issue at 3.9M is solved as there is gap in hedge 50m away. It adds 100m to short & long routes.

I'm talking to the farmer of field where we are not technically on ROW for 50m (Para 6.9M) - via another farmer I know. There should be no problem.

As I'm away in Scotland weekend of marshals’ walk I'll be doing all routes again during the week before this, and week after. I may have some notes to give you for the marshals’ walk.

There were 2 tied gates on long route last time I did it.- one the 'green gate' at 3rd line of 11.2M - before A4012; the other at start of lane to Battlesden church - after frisky cattle - 1st line of 12.8M.  Do you remember if you had to climb them?
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